
CFB RSPA GENERAL MEETING 

MAY 21, 2025 

Webb Chapel Church of Christ, Farmers Branch, TX. 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Shaima Hakimi at 11:04 am. 

In Lynn Scifo’s absence, the pledges were led by President Shaima Hakimi. 

Shaima announced that the Stars of District 10 were the following: 

Beth Sargent and Lee Nicholas…Starts of District 10 

Lynn Scifo...membership increase. 

Becki Tucker…the largest percentage of miles in The Walk Across Texas Competition for Bracket 4. 

Kay Edmondson…Most volunteer hours submitted to District 10.   

Shaima spoke of the many contributions from our members who generously gave of their time throughout 

the year.   She wanted to show her appreciation and had kindly put together a lovely bag containing several 

items to give to each person.   

First, Estelle Lara who coordinates the Food Pantry volunteers for the Metrocrest Social Services 

recognized members that had volunteered their time.  Members help out in the pantry on the 4
th

 Tuesday of 

the month from 10:30 to 1:30. 

Stefani Johnson coordinates the volunteers for McWhorter Elementary.  This takes place on the 3
rd

 

Tuesday of each month, and volunteer time is from 10:00 to 12:00.  The volunteers put together snacks for 

the teachers, volunteer in the library, read to students, work in the cafeteria or make copies for the teachers. 

Lee Nicholas and Beth Sargent were in charge of field trips.  The other members of her committee were 

Stefani Johnson, Pat Enlow and Linda Bambino.  Field trips this year were to the UNT Fashion Display, 

Titanic Exhibit, a tour of CFB schools with the superintendent along with a lunch by Hamburger Man, and 

the show Oklahoma at the Firehouse Theatre in the summer.   

Lynn Scifo and her lunch bunch ladies were thanked for all their hard work ordering meals, setting up the 

food, picking up donated ice tea and cleaning up.   

Kathy McWhorter and Sandy Henry coordinate the Sunshine Committee making sure cards go out to sick 

members or families of a deceased member. 

Anita Shepherd was recognized for all of her contributions to Social Media along with the job of Historian.  

She does an amazing job taking pictures at all the events.   

Kimberly Guinn had a very large job coordinating the book project.  She gave a report detailing the work 

done by her committee culminating in all 2
nd

 graders in the district receiving a free book.  The total number 



of books given to 2
nd

 graders was 1,920.  Some books were also given to school counselors, the gifted 

program and the library culminating in a total of 2,000 books handed out. 

The door prize winners were Rachelle Casey, Kay Jamadar and Mariam Honig.  The door prizes were 

prepared by Mary Johnson, Jamie Smith.  Jim Abedi who was one of our door prize winners from April 

meeting, brought the Giving Plate back and a baked good to be given out as another door prize. 

Lyn Abercrombie who is in charge of the Year End Survey held a drawing from participants names that had 

completed the survey.  Leta Nelson was the winner of the Survey incentive. 

The Incentive Drawing was awarded to Pat Steed in the amount of $65.00. 

Our program this month was Aging Essentials – The Senior Source.  Kimberly Guinn introduced our 

speaker from The Senior Source, Kimberly Knight who is the Director of Caregiver Support.  Kimberly 

comes with years of experience working with the elder and senior population.  She is an expert on helping 

with services for our senior population.  Kimberly spoke for an hour giving resources and advice to guide 

our aging parents as well as how we can all maneuver the aging process.   

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan Bragg for Maxwell Kashiwa, Secretary 

May 21, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 


